

ROARING 40°S

Official Newsletter of Apex 40

For Continuing Fellowship

MELBOURNE/GIPPSLAND BRANCH

PRESIDENT: John Ritchie

SECRETARY : Sam McInnes

Phone 703 2320

Phone 546 5186

CORRESPONDENCE: 20 Caledomia Crescent, Mulgrave. 3170.

Next Dinner

Thursday, 13th June, 1985

7.00 pm Pre-dinner drinks - 7.30 pm Dinner

Venue Karinya Lodge, Railway Terrace, Blackburn

Cost \$13.00 per person plus drinks

DEADLINE FOR BOOKINGS - 8.00 pm Sunday 8th June. Phone 546 5186

<u>Last Dinner</u> - A very successful evening at the Imperial Kingdom, but unfortunately there was a rowdy mob next door and we had difficulty drowning them out with: 38 members.

The Rort - Well, we certainly came alive in '85 at Bendigo and were privy to an excellent weekend of entertainment, superb weather and great company. Bendigo are to be congratulated on their organization and I am sure that the W.A. visitors are now really indoctrinated with Rorting and we can look forward to a great time in Perth in '86. Start that special account now for the trip across the Nullabor in June '86. We managed to win two silver and one bronze medal at the Bendigo mini Olympics - I'm not too sure how they rigged the scoring but I do know that the handicapping system for the golf event proved to be just and fair !

Our new President is Brian Roach with Garth Whitchurch as Secretary, and Ron Clarke of Bendigo as Extension Chairman.

New Members: We welcome four new members from the LaTrobe Valley - in Peter and Kay McShane of Churchill and John and Marilyn Harris of Morwell and hope to see them along at a function soon.

Old Members: This is the final call for dues. With postage costs as they are, unfinancial members will not receive notices in the future.

Sunday 7th July, 1985 nis our 11th anniversary celebration at the Mussell residence - 39 Warrandyte Road, Langwarrin at approximately 1.00 pm. Lionel or Vi will tell us if this date is unsuitable and I'm sure the ladies of our social committee will organise for the Club to provide the salads and drinks. It will be BYO meat as usual. Please phone me if you can make it - we don't want to under cater.

P.S. Did you hear about the two weavels who went into business?

One was successful, and the other a failure. The latter became known as the lesser of two weavels!

See ya June 13th Sam M. Sinnes